
 
 

 
NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD 

 
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS #21-017 

FOR ENGINEERING AND DESIGN SERVICES 
 FOR THE ALAMEDA MAIN STREET FERRY TERMINAL 

REFURBISHMENT PROJECT 
 

August 26, 2021 

Reference is made to that certain REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS #21-017 for 
the Alameda Main Street Ferry Terminal Refurbishment Project Engineering and Design 
Services, issued by the San Francisco Bay Area Water Emergency Transportation 
Authority (“WETA”) on June 28, 2021 (together with any Addenda, the “RFP”).  
 

This notice shall constitute formal written notification to the Proposers of WETA’s 
intent to award the agreement to COWI North America, Inc. 

 
On September 2, 2021, the WETA Board will consider a contract award for this 

project to COWI North America, Inc. Please note that this Notice of Intent to Award does 
not award the Agreement, mandate an award by WETA or otherwise grant any legal or 
equitable rights relative to the Agreement. As set forth in the RFP, WETA reserves the 
right to not award the Agreement, cancel this Notice of Intent to Award, terminate the 
procurement and/or take such other actions as are permitted by the RFP. Formal award 
shall only occur as and when, if at all, the WETA Board takes such action. Nothing in 
this notice modifies or alters the terms of the RFP, including WETA’s reserved rights 
thereunder, which shall remain in full force and effect. 

 
Finally, WETA would like to take this opportunity to thank each of the Proposers 

for their submission of proposals. 
 

 
________________________ 
Chad Mason 
WETA Project Manager 


